
 

 

 Friday 10th June 2022 

             Weekly Newsletter 

 
Shanklea Book Swap 

Thank you to everyone who sent in books for our Shanklea Book 
Swap this week. We aim to promote a love of reading in all our 
children and it was fantastic to see them children so engaged in 
choosing a new book to take home. To think that so many of our 
children had a new book to read was amazing. The children were 
buzzing with excitement and we are sure they will enjoy reading 
their new books. 

 
School Lunches 
Please pre-order (and pay where appropriate) for school lunches on SchoolGrid. The menu for the first week 
back at school after the holidays is shown below: 
 

School Uniform Questionnaire 
Thank you to everyone who completed our school uniform questionnaire. Your feedback is really 
appreciated and we are busy reviewing your responses. We will be publishing the new school uniform policy 
shortly. 
 
Foodbanks 
We appreciate these are difficult times for many families and we all need help sometimes. We would like to 
remind everyone that school can refer families who would like some extra help to the Cramlington 
Foodbank, based at the Hope Centre, Forum Way, Cramlington. The Centre can provide help with food and 
with clothing and equipment. If you think this may help you and your family please let us know. All 
discussions will be held in complete confidence. 
 



 

 

Illness 
You may be aware that there have been some cases of chicken pox across school. We follow guidance from 
NCC and NHS England to prevent any spread of any infectious diseases. If your child becomes ill with an 
infectious illness such as chicken pox, impetigo, conjunctivitis, etc please contact our Office Team if you are 
in any doubt as to when your child can return to school. 
 
We ask that all children who experience sickness or diarrhoea remain at home until they have been clear of 
symptoms for 48 hours. 
 
Booking Out of School Club  
Our Breakfast and Out of School Clubs continue to be very popular and families are regularly booking and 
paying for places on the School Gateway.  
 
To avoid confusion, please note the following: 
 

 If you are booking OOSC places at a session for more than one child in your family please book the 
eldest child under the “1st Child”, next eldest under “2nd child” and so on. 

 
 If you are only booking one of your children into an OOSC session please book that child under “1st 

child” regardless of whether they are the eldest or youngest in the family. 
 

 You can book places online up to the publicized closing date each month. After that date you need to 
complete a paper form (available from outside the office) or contact our Office Team who will make 
the booking for you. Bookings made this way will attract a £2 late booking fee. 
 

 Please refer to the back of the booking form for the Terms and Conditions of our clubs. For example, 
refunds are only given if the child is ill. 
 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 

Clubs started this week but will not take place in the final week of term. Tennis, Computing and Football 
clubs will not take place on Thursday 16th June due to staff training. They will be on as normal the following 
week.   

Please ensure your child attends regularly each week and is collected promptly from after school extra-
curricular clubs from the yard at 4.30pm. 

 



 

 

Provisional Sports Days 
We will provide more information about how our sports days will run soon. The provisional dates are: 

Monday 11th July Reception 

Tuesday 12th July Years 1 and 2 

Wednesday 13th July Years 3 and 4 

Thursday 14th July Nursery 

Friday 15th July Years 5 and 6 

 
Dates for Your Diary 
Please note that some of the dates below are provisional and are subject to change. Please keep checking 
texts, emails and newsletters for the latest information. 
 

Wednesday 15th June Year 1 visit to Northumberland Zoo 
Selected children to attend Year 4 Athletics Competition 

Thursday 16th June Selected children to attend Year 5/6 Football Competition 

Friday 17th June Year 6 PSHE Tombola after school 

Tuesday 21st June CLV Music Play Day – parents/carers have been contacted separately 

Wednesday 22nd June Selected children to attend Year 6 Athletics Competition 

Friday 24th June Year 6 Toy Sale – details to be confirmed 

Monday 27th June School closed; Re-opens on Tuesday 28th June as usual 

Tuesday 28th June Year 6 Cricket festival for selected children – parents/carers have been 
contacted separately 

Wednesday 29th June JLV Transition morning 
Year 5 Road Safety event 

Thursday 30th June EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 author visit 

Thursday 7th July Transition morning – meet your new teacher 

Friday 8th July Year 2 Newcastle Castle visit 

20-22nd July  Year 6 Robinwood residential visit 

Friday 22nd July  School closes for the summer holidays 

Wednesday 7th September School re-opens  

 
 
 

 



 

 

Attendance Matters 
Families will be aware of the importance of children attending school regularly and arriving promptly, ready 
to learn. Last week’s attendance percentages are shown below: 
 

Class Percentage 
Attendance 

KLR 91.8 

MSR 92.7 

KS1 91.8 

BD1 97.7 

SS2 98.6 

LB2 98.8 

 

 
Shanklea Superstars  

 
Thank you to everyone who has donated items for our tombola which will be run by 

our Year 6 students after school on Friday 17th June. The generosity of the Shanklea 

community never fails to impress us. The children enjoyed having a non-uniform day 

as a thank you for your support. 

 
Congratulations to Mollie M, Emily M, Mia P, Anastasia B and Amelia B 
who are Year 2 footballing superstars. At assembly today, they showed 
everyone a shield and trophy they have won. The shield was presented 
to them as their team, Cramlington United U8 Jaguars, were top of the 
league and won outstanding team of the season. 
 
The trophy is for outstanding player of the season which was awarded to 
all the girls as they played a year up in an older league and all were 
fantastic. What an achievement! 
 

 

Class Percentage 
Attendance 

AH3 93.0 

JR3 90.0 

SH4 92.5 

RB4 97.1 

SB5 97.7 

ER5 90.4 

CC6 95.5 

LG6 92.6 

Congratulations to Mrs Shires’ and Mrs Barron’s Year 2 classes who nearly achieved 100% attendance.  


